Harrisburg Men’s Chorus

Treasurer’s Report
for June 19, 2011 Meeting
2010 Audit – Books have been given to Bob and Robb for auditing. I have all of the hard copies up to date 2005-2010. 
Treasurer Records - The Board needs to determine a storage place for them. At the conclusion of my term as Treasurer in August, I will no longer store records. Perhaps consideration to scanning records would be appropriate. 
GALA Savings Account – $500 dollars was transferred to the account since the last meeting. A total of $1000 has been transferred this fiscal year. The budgeted amount was $2000.
GALA Registration – GALA registration check was sent. Registration form completed and emailed. Copies provided to Paul, David and Terry.
Farm Show – CPWC share of farm show was mailed. I will compile a three year total of hours worked, to provide to members at the annual meeting.
990N -  e-postcard has been filed. New limit is now up to $50,000 income to be considered a small nonprofit. Above that amount a full form 990 must be filed.
BMI - will file statement with BMI for year to date after Voices United. 

Year end projections - Outstanding expenses are $400 for AD in August, $250 for accompanist in July. $150 for Musetta in July and August. The only income expected for the remainder of the fiscal year is Voices United. From that the chorus will recover expenses including $406.60 for music. The remainder will be donated to Pride. So there will be a net gain of 406.60 to our current position. With the budgeted $1000 for GALA savings the year-end profit is projected to be 2827. Balance in checking would be 4072 and GALA Savings 4866.
I plan to transfer $1000 into the GALA savings fund in the next month. I will ask the finance committee to make a recommendation for an amount of additional contribution to the GALA Savings fund at its next meeting, to bring to the July board meeting.

David Walker request - David has made a request for the chorus to cover hotel expenses or a part of them for him to attend Music in the Mountains in August. The total is about 465. We do have the funds to cover the expense, however as it was not budgeted, board action will be needed to approve any part of this. (Note - the finance committee will consider adding an AD expense account line for the upcoming budget.)
End of term - As a reminder to the board, my term as treasurer will be ending August 31, 2011. At that time I plan to be a singing member of the chorus and take a year off from most other duties that I have performed for the chorus. I will work with the new treasurer to assure a smooth transition. The only official duty which I will be continuing in is as the GALA coordinator, which includes the registration process, calculating distributions from the GALA fund, hotel arrangements, rehearsal space arrangements, etc. Additionally, I will be available to the finance committee for consultation as needed.
There are several items that will need to be addressed for the transition, and the finance committee has been discussing them. I will report the transition plans to the board as they are finalized.

